
RCW 48.10.070  Surplus funds required.  (1) A domestic reciprocal 
insurer hereafter formed, if it has otherwise complied with the 
provisions of this code, may be authorized to transact insurance if it 
initially possesses surplus in an amount equal to or exceeding the 
capital and surplus requirements required under RCW 48.05.340(1) plus 
special surplus, if any, required under *RCW 48.05.360 and thereafter 
possesses, and maintains surplus funds equal to the paid-in capital 
stock required under RCW 48.05.340 of a stock insurer transacting like 
kinds of insurance, and the special surplus, if any, required under 
*RCW 48.05.360.

(2) A domestic reciprocal insurer which under prior laws held 
authority to transact insurance in this state may continue to be so 
authorized so long as it otherwise qualifies therefor and maintains 
surplus funds in amount not less than as required under laws of this 
state in force at the time such authority to transact insurance in 
this state was granted.

(3) A domestic reciprocal insurer heretofore formed shall 
maintain on deposit with the commissioner surplus funds of not less 
than the sum of one hundred thousand dollars, and to transact kinds of 
insurance transacted by it in addition to that authorized by its 
original certificate of authority, shall have and maintain surplus 
(including the amount of such deposit) in amount not less than the 
paid-in capital stock required under RCW 48.05.340(1) plus special 
surplus, if any, required under *RCW 48.05.360, of a domestic stock 
insurer formed after 1967 and transacting the same kinds of insurance. 
Such additional surplus funds need not be deposited with the 
commissioner.  [1985 c 264 § 4; 1975 1st ex.s. c 266 § 5; 1963 c 195 § 
5; 1947 c 79 § .10.07; Rem. Supp. 1947 § 45.10.07.]

*Reviser's note: RCW 48.05.360 was repealed by 2005 c 223 § 35.
Severability—1975 1st ex.s. c 266: See note following RCW 

48.01.010.

RCW (10/5/2022 11:34 AM) [ 1 ]


